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RIGHTS CHIEF URGES ALL STATES TO TAKE PART IN ANTI-RACISM MEET


By Kanaga Raja, Geneva, 3 March 2009
 

The UN High Commissioner for Human Rights, Ms Navanethem Pillay, has urged all Member States and other stakeholders to actively participate in the upcoming review conference on racism, racial discrimination, xenophobia and related intolerance.

 

"A persuasive outcome of the review conference and beyond hinges upon the genuine commitment of all States to seek consensus," Ms Pillay told the tenth session of the UN Human Rights Council, which began on Monday.

 

"These are problems which affect all countries," she added.

 

Speaking at the opening of the High Level segment, she said "Narrow, parochial interests and reflexive partisanship must be cast aside in the interest of a greater common good."

 

The human rights chief underscored that a failure to do so may reverberate negatively on the full spectrum of human rights work and mechanisms for years to come.

 

The review conference, to take place from 20-24 April in Geneva, is expected to assess the progress made since the 2001 World Conference against Racism, Racial Discrimination, Xenophobia and Related Intolerance, held in Durban, South Africa.

 

The United States and Israel withdrew from the Durban Conference in 2001, complaining that it was being used by some Member States to push an anti-Israel agenda.

 

While the United States, under the administration of President Barack Obama, recently signalled its willingness to take part in the preparatory process for the review conference in April, it now appears to have backtracked, arguing that the draft outcome document being negotiated for the review conference "has gone from bad to worse," and that the current text of the draft outcome document "is not salvageable."

 

In a statement issued in Washington DC last week, the United States said that as a result, it will not engage in further negotiations on this text, nor participate in a conference based on this text.

 

Israel has also indicated that it does not intend to participate in the review conference in April.

 

In her statement at the Human Rights Council, the High Commissioner for Human Rights said that she was fully aware that the legacy of the 2001 Durban Conference has been tainted by the "anti-Semitic behaviour of some NGOs [on] the sidelines of that conference."

 

And now, the review conference has also been the target of a disparaging media and lobbying campaign on the part of those who fear a repetition of anti-Semitic outbursts, she said, adding: "This is unwarranted".

 

Ms Pillay, who is the Secretary-General of the Conference, said that she countered such distortions in order to set the record straight.

 

"I have taken and will continue to seek all possible opportunities to draw attention to the fact that the Durban Declaration and Programme of Action (DDPA), the document that emerged from the conference in 2001, transcended divisive and intolerant approaches."

 

She underscored that the DDPA offers "the most comprehensive framework and platform to combat intolerance and racism in their many forms anywhere and everywhere."

 

"We need to prevent the acrimony of the past from encumbering the fight against intolerance which is - and I am sure we all agree - both of urgent concern and in the best interest of everyone," she said. 
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